
Hello, 

Capstone Community Action's Micro Business Development Program and our Individual Development 

Account/Personal Financial workshops and one to one Money Coaching programs need YOUR HELP! 

The state funding for these programs is being considered to be cut by the Vermont Legislature. We 

NEED your help on Monday, February 10, 2020. There is a hearing where you can give 1-2 minutes of 

testimony to tell the legislature how important these programs are to you. 

If you are unable to attend in person, please consider writing about your own experience of working 

with our programs and what your experience has been over the years. Please them back to me by email 

or drop them by Capstone, 20 Gable Place, Barre, VT 05641 

The following questions are just prompts for you....but, please feel free to write your story the way you 

want to write it. 

For the legislative committee you need to put your name, address and phone number on your 

testimony. 

Thank you!! 

Margaret Ferguson, Business Counselor & Accredited Financial Counselor 

802-477-5214 cell 802-595-1633 
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